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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING OF THE PERRIS ELEMENTARY UNIFIED 
SCHOOL DISTRICT RELATING TO CONSIDERATION OF APPROVAL OF 
A SCHOOL FACILITIES NEEDS ANALYSIS, CONSIDERATION OF 
ADOPTION OF ALTERNATIVE SCHOOL FACILITY FEES IN 
COMPLIANCE WITH GOVERNMENT CODE SECTIONS 65995.5, 65995.6 
AND 65995.7 

Please be advised that the Board of Trustees (“Board”) of the Perris Elementary School 
District (“District”) at a Public Hearing to be held on May 8, 2025, will review and consider approval 
of the SCHOOL FACILITIES NEEDS ANALYSIS (“SFNA”), and consider adoption of a 
resolution approving the SFNA and approving alternative school facility fees in compliance with 
Government Code Sections 65995.5, 65995.6, 65995.7.  Pursuant to Government Code Section 
65995.5(b), the District must conduct and adopt an SFNA as one of the prerequisites to levying 
alternative school facility fees on new residential construction within the District in excess of those 
established in amounts specified in Government Code Section 65995. 

In compliance with Government Code Section 65995.6(a), the SFNA includes information 
regarding the projection of the number of unhoused pupils generated by various types of new 
residential units in each category of pupils enrolled in the District.  The projection of unhoused pupils 
is based on the historical generation rates of new residential units constructed during the previous five 
(5) years that are of a similar type of units to those anticipated to be constructed either in the District 
or the city or county in which the District is located, and relevant planning agency information, such 
as multiphased development projects, that may modify the historical figures.  In accordance with 
Government Code Section 65995.6, the SFNA also contains an updated calculation of existing school 
building capacity, calculated pursuant to Education Code Section 17071.10 et seq.  

The SFNA is available for public review from April 8, 2025, through May 8, 2025 at the 
District’s office located at 143 East First Street, Perris, CA 92570, and on the District’s website.  Any 
person may obtain a copy of the SFNA at the District’s office.  

The Public Hearing of the District to be held on May 8, 2025, will begin at 5:30 p.m., or as 
soon thereafter as practicable, at the District’s office located at 143 East First Street, Perris, CA 92570.  

Please contact Ms. Francine Story, Chief Business Official, at (951) 657-3118 with questions 
or comments.  

 
 /s/ Francine Story  

Perris Elementary School District 

 

 

 


